COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

December 20, 2007

The December Board Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Maravilla in Goleta.  President Karin Cooper called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  The following members were present:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda, Susan Carty, Karin Cooper, Kathryn Draine, Naomi Hicks, Betty Kelley, Darilyn Kisch, Barbara Postma, and Celeste White.
Betty Kelley motioned and Barb Postma seconded the acceptance of the September, October, and November minutes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Naomi Hicks reported that some income has not yet been turned in:  The Loose Threads donation was reported as $1500 but only $1409 has been received; Opportunity quilt monies were not turned in after the General Meeting – there is approximately $700 outstanding.  The 2008 Show donation of $10,000 from Dolly Sierra will be received in February.  A CD matured in November and was rolled over for two months.  Door prizes income was up due to the special drawing at the December General Meeting.
Programs:  Susan Carty confirmed that Carol Doak will be speaking in January.  Handouts and books have already been received from Carol.  Susan said that the December speaker had been housed at the new Hampton Inn close to the Community Center and that she had said it was very comfortable and convenient.  
Community Quilts:  Barb Postma said that approximately 15 quilts have been turned in – they are hoping for 100 quilts.  They received one that was only the top and Jean Faison will sandwich and quilt it.  Many kits have been checked out.  Nancy King is still offering the discount.
Opportunity Quilt:  Joann Conklin is donating the next Opportunity Quilt.

Harvest of Colors 2008:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda reported that we have received a $1500 dollar donation from the Chumash Foundation and a $10,000 donation from Dolly Sierra.  Marty Frolli is using the basic design from the last show for the program and including a leaflet that will list the winners.  Darilyn Kisch is working to set up the online purchase of class and dinner tickets.  No preference will be given for guild members for the classes – it will be a strictly first come basis.  The caterer for the show will be Country Meat Market.  The Special Exhibitor will be speaking at the dinner.  A special preview of the show will be held on Friday evening for those attending the dinner.  Vendors will be given the option to be open for the early showing.  All board members have been given carte blanche to do their jobs and have the authority to make changes as needed.  The next board meeting for the show will be on February 23, 2008.
Board Nominations:  Darilyn Kisch requested that all board members provide her with updated job descriptions as soon as possible.  There was general discussion regarding some of the positions and the possibility of combining jobs.  It was suggested that Satellite groups could be tapped as several of the jobs are easier when two or more people are involved.

Outreach:  Betty Kelley was asked about the annual donation to the Marie Webster House.  Betty indicated that we are no longer held by the year-end constraints since we are now on a July-June fiscal year.  Betty asked for other recommendations and Girls, Inc was suggested.  Betty to call Girls, Inc. for more information on their needs.
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM.
Respectfully submitted,
Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

